
ad sciurus 
THE SQUIRREL 

I have just finished a meeting with Monica from the 
Springhill English Hub who has been in to do a welfare 
check on our Little Wandle phonic scheme and she has 
reported back to me that she is really pleased with the 
progress the team have made in such a short time and has 
recommended our next steps to fully embed the approach. 
Thank you to the team who have taken on the Little Wandle 
way and made it work for Lanesend. Monica did mention that 
the more repetitive reading is done at home really does help 
with fluency and confidence. Your support in enabling our 
children to be readers is vital to their learning journey. Once 
children recognise themselves as a reader there is no 
stopping them, but it is also heart-breaking when they say 
that they cannot read. A little practise every day goes a long 
way!  

We have also had our school photographers in school today 
who have completed all the class photographs for this year. 
They looked lovely from where I was sat. We decided to go 
with outside ones rather than a white background this year 
and we were lucky the rain held off! They are also going do a 
whole school photograph for the end of the year and this 
booked in for 29th June.  

Talking of the rain holding off, we have everything crossed 
that the forecast rain is going to go around the Isle of Wight 
and not across it! We have just sent out an email with 
information for tomorrow with the plan of the festival and 
running order. We are really looking forward to celebrating 
with you all. As I said on the email, if the rain does not do as 
it is told then we will go to our Plan B and I will update you in 
the morning.  

This week in school, the Year 3s were the first to visit the 
Quay Arts Centre for a very creative and different art 
exhibition by the local Isle of Wight artist Paul Woods called 
‘Messing with Heads’. I think the children and staff really 
enjoyed a different approach to art. Next week on Tuesday 
16th May, Year 1 will be visiting.  

 

As there is another long weekend, we return to school on 
Tuesday 9th May and straight into Year 6 SATs week. During 
the SATs week we put on a special breakfast for all the 
children at 8am. We then finish the week with a special trip 
to Skates, in Newport. I fell over many times last year! I am 
hoping that I may have improved this year. The children have 
worked incredibly hard since September knowing that SATs 
would be happening this year. I would just like to thank the 
Year 6 team for supporting all the children and working hard 
to fill the gaps in learning from the pandemic. I know the 
children will be brilliant and they must not worry because 
this is just a point in time to review their learning. It really 
does not have a lasting impact and I certainly do not ask at 
interview how the candidates did in their SATs. I do however, 
ask in interviews about their skills, resilience, motivation, 
enthusiasm, strengths and weaknesses.  

Year 2 have also begun their SATs, or quizzes as they are 
also known. Again, children have approached them with 
engagement and enthusiasm and have not been phased by 
them at all and that is just the way we like it. The Year 2 
children have made such great steps in their learning and 
their behaviour for learning this year and we are all so very 
proud of them. They are just wonderful!  

The Fire Service are popping in for Year 2 next week. It is 
always lovely to have one of our emergency services in to 
come and talk to our children. We are hoping the Lifeboat 
will come and talk to our Reception children too.  

I just want to say a big thank you to the community who 
have been shocked and saddened by the vandalism to the 
school and our trampolines this week. Our trampolines are 
so important to so many of our children in sensory regulation 
and wellbeing and happiness and for them not to have this 
resource is really upsetting. Mr Andre shared this on Twitter 
last night and he has had offers from people to help pay for a 
replacement. This really touched my heart. I will try and get 
replacement trampolines in as soon as possible.  

We have had some quotes in for coaches up to London for 
the Design Centre trip and at the moment they are way 
beyond our budget. We are going to see if we can get some 
cheaper quotes, but if not we will have to reconsider a 
different trip that is doable without the cost of coaches.  

I think that is it for this week. I do hope you can join us for 
tomorrow afternoon and I wish you all a lovely Bank Holiday 
weekend. 

Caroline Sice , Headteacher 
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FOR YOU 

We are closed Monday 8th 

May due to the May Bank 

Holiday. Thank you. 
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Attendance Last Week:  

94.6% 

Dates for your Diary  

Friday 5th May—Festival in the Field—Coronation 

Celebration 

Monday 8th May—School Closed—Bank Holiday  

Tuesday 9th May—SATs—Year 6 

Friday 12th May—Year 6 SATS treat– Skates 

Tuesday 16th May— Year 1 Quay Arts Trip  

A huge well done to Blake Buggy 

who has accumulated lots of fan-

tastic awards for his Bike Trails 

over the past months! What an 

amazing talent you have Blake. 

Well done Blake! 

Gryffindor took the lead this 

week in our House Point totals! 

Well done Team Gryffindor!  



Use these prompts with your children at home to start a conversation about 

their week in school... 

Reception— Talk to me about... How to write a recount, numbers 11-20, Ballet, Kings Coronation. 

Words to use...first, next, after that, finally, crowned, the colour purple in royalty, family.  

Tips for the week... Practicing spotting numbers in the environment and counting during every day 
tasks e.g. counting steps, washing items, food etc.  

We have been reading... Farmer Duck and What The Ladybird Heard Next.  

Year 1— Talk to me about....the Coronation. Ask me about the crown, sceptres and orb. What did I 
include on my Coronation flag?  

Words to use...ceremony, tradition, Westminster Abbey, anoint, crown, sceptre and orb.  
Tips for the week...help me practise my phonics by playing 'read and roll'.   

We have been reading.....The King's Pants and Big Dreams Little People- King Charles III. 
Year 2— Talk to me about ... shapes  

Words to use…2D, 3D, side, vertices, edges, straight, curved, 

Tips for the week...Remember to count forwards and backwards in 2s, 5s and 10s 

We have been reading... The far away tree, The worst witch.  

Year 3— TALK TO ME ABOUT... our trip to the Quay Arts 

WORDS TO USE... unique, heads, continuous drawing, modern, abstract, surreal. 

TIPS FOR THE WEEK... infographics are a good tool to present information and data 

WE AREREADING... The Legend of Sally Jones and The Twits 

Year 4— Talk to me about: the song we have been learning, the tenths and hundredths columns and 
expanded noun phrases.  

Tip of the week: when dividing by 10, 100 or 1000, digits move to the right. When multiplying by these 
numbers, they move to the left.  

We have been reading: The Silver Spoon of Solomon Snow 

Year 5— Talk to me about... what I know about Ancient Greece. 

Words to use... chronology, trade, civilisation, polis (city state), BCE and CE. 

Tips for the week... a dash can be used to ‘set off’ a word or phrase after an independent clause – this 
creates a pause or break in a sentence. 

We have been reading... ‘Who Let The Gods Out’ by Maz Evans. 
Year 6— We have been learning how to approach a test situation and the final few skills they have 

needed to nail. We are very proud of their approach to the test. Most of them can’t wait to prove how 
smart they are.  

They are also enjoying finding out about The Causes of the Second World War and the impact this had 
on so many lives.  
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7th January 2022 
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SKILL OF THE MONTH 
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Skill of the month...  

https://www.skillsbuilder.org/homezone/speaking-getting-started 

https://www.skillsbuilder.org/homezone/speaking-getting-started
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